The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on June 4, 2012, at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Council Members: Tartaglia, Sanderson, Kaiser, Crick, City Attorney Cook

Motion by Tartaglia, support by Kaiser, to appoint Joan Crick Recording Secretary.  Motion carried 4 – 0.

Council Members Baird and Lemere arrived.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia, to approve the May 14, 2012, minutes as amended to read Doug Atchison, Sheriff.  Sanderson asked that the minutes include the signing of a state permit for the July fireworks by Mayor Dobis with a copy sent to Richard Sella.  Motion carried 6 – 0.

Motion by Lemere, support by Baird, to pay the bills in the amount of $17,260.48.  Motion carried 6 - 0.

Joy Lantto and Barb Pierce, applicants for the City Clerk position, were present.   Council members were given the opportunity to ask them questions.

Mayor Dobis recommended Barb Pierce be appointed to the position of City Clerk.  Motion by Lemere, support by Tartaglia, to appoint Barb Pierce as City Clerk.  Motion carried: Yeas 6, Nays 0.

City Attorney Cook administered the Oath of Office to Barb Pierce.

Mayor Dobis stated that Treasurer Keerl spent 65 hours doing City Clerk duties.  He recommended Keerl be reimbursed the difference in salary between what would have been paid to the City Clerk and what was paid to the temporary office worker.

 Sanderson moved to reimburse Keerl, but withdrew her motion.

City Attorney Cook will research the legality of reimbursing Keerl.

Sanderson spoke on behalf of the Thunder Bay Marine Sanctuary. The Sanctuary wants to expand its boundaries to include Presque Isle and Alcona and  is looking for letters of support.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird, to direct Mayor Dobis to create and send a letter of support for the expansion to the Thunder Bay Marine Sanctuary.  Motion carried 6 – 0.

Mayor Dobis explained that FEMA periodically updates maps regarding flood plains.  Dobis and Kaiser worked with Les Thomas to consolidate FEMA requirements.

Motion by Kaiser, support by Baird, to pass the Michigan Community Resolution & Intergovernmental Agreement to Manage Floodplain Development for the National Flood Insurance Program.  Motion carried: Yeas 6, Nays 0.

Motion by Crick, support by Lemere, to adopt the Ordinance Addressing Floodplain Management Provisions of the State Construction Code – Ordinance number 2012-1.  Motion carried: Yeas 6, Nays 0.

Mayor Dobis suggested the Council look at the 40 acres on Walker Road which was used as a dump site.  Don Krejcarek will be asked to inspect the site to determine if a timber sale would be feasible.

Jackie Trimmer asked for volunteers to establish a Beautification Committee.  A group of 10 met on May 30, 2012, and donations were received.  The Committee is presently working on flower pots for Main Street.  On June 15th, at 9:00, the Committee will meet to clean up the playground and harbor area.

Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere, to authorize Mayor Dobis to write a letter in support of Sky West Airline providing air transportation in Alpena.  The Alpena Chamber of Commerce is encouraging letters of support.  Motion carried 6 – 0.

Lemere moved the meeting be adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 7:04.

Joan Crick

Acting Secretary
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